

# District 48 Monthly Meeting

July 12th, 2017

Meeting opened at 7:00 PM by DCM Sue M.

**12 Traditions:** Read by Theresa.

**Roll Call & GSR Meeting Report:** Present & Report as follows: 10 AM Morning Group – good, A Common Solution – good, Friday Morning St. Ann’s – good, Friday Night Big Book – good, Friday Night Recovery Group Hughesville – good, Montoursville Step Group – good, New Freedom Group–Alt. MC Club – good, Off then Hook Young People’s Meeting – good, Picture Rocks (Monday Night Group) – good, Saturday Morning Big Book – good, Search for Sobriety – good, Sunday Night Big Book–Rescue Workers – good, **The Solution – Meeting this Sunday at Alt. MC**, Thursday Night Women’s Group – good, Waking Up Sober–Sunday Morning Muncy – good, Wednesday Night–Muncy – good, Williamsport Group Tuesday Night – good, Young People in Recovery – good.

**Minutes:** June minutes were read. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read. Motion was seconded, all were in favor. Minutes were emailed to all Area 59 Officers per the request of our DCM.

**Treasurer’s Report/ Finance Committee:** Sam E. gave the treasurer’s report. Motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report with corrections. Motion seconded, all were in favor.

**DCM:** Sue M. reported Registration forms for EPGSA are on the table, please get the forms in ASAP.

She has Anniversary envelopes to send to GSO, please pick some up.

Green Cards on Self-Support were passed out to all GSR’s to read at their respective meetings.

**ADCM:** No Report

**Answering Service:** Laura reported we received 3 calls in June. All calls were handled.

**Archives:** No Report

**Correctional Facilities:**

**Women:** Hazel S. reported all is exactly the way it is supposed to be.

**Men:** Harry M. reported all is exactly the way it is supposed to be.

**CPC/PI:** Taryn M. reported that she took cards to the 5<sup>th</sup> floor at Divine. Taryn looked into what an Ad in the Webb Weekly costs. Numbers discussed were \$100/week & \$555.00 for 3 lines. Taryn will look into this further and report back.

**Grapevine:** Nicole reported on the July Grapevine issue. Articles make for interesting reading. Nicole commented on an article dealing with Acceptance. She passed the July Grapevine around the room.

**Meeting Cards:** Tom reported he has the new cards. If you need cards see Tom.

**Newsletter:** Kate reported she is able to keep the commitment. Newsletter is on the District Website and Kate also passed out copies.

**Finance Committee:** Sam reported next month, ½ hour before the July 12<sup>th</sup> GSR Meeting at 6:30pm, she will have a meeting to discuss costs and options for the answering service. All voices are welcome.

**Steering Committee:** No Report

**Treatment & Accessibility:**

**Women:** Mary S. reported treatment centers are full & commitments filled. Mary asked to please announce at our home group meetings that she needs volunteer speakers for Thursdays and/or Sundays at White Deer. See Mary for more details.

**Men:** Francis reported all is well.

**Website:** Bart T. reported that the website is current and up to date.

**Workshop:** Sue M. reported on behalf of Claude that there will be a meeting this week to toss around some ideas for Workshops in August or September, 2017. If interested in attending see Sue M. for details.

**Activities:** No Report

**Tutorial:** Nicole read the 7th Tradition in July. Kate will read the 8<sup>th</sup> Tradition in August.

**Old Business:** No Report.

**New Business:** Kate asked for advice on meeting expenses for their Group. Sue M. gave her a few Green Self-Support cards. Others suggested to stress the importance that voluntary contributions help carry the message to the sick and suffering as well as keep the rooms open.

**Announcements:** Rhianna announced the PENNSCYPAA is the last weekend in August. It is an excellent event for young people in recovery. Contact her if you need information, rides, etc.

**Anniversaries:** None

**Visitors:** None

**Coffee:** Lee had coffee ready for July meeting. Gary/Lee will make it for August meeting.

Motion was made to close the meeting. The motion was seconded. Ayes were in favor and none were opposed. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 7:39 PM.

Respectfully Submitted:

Bart T.